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Snippets . . . from the president


Happy February everyone!

Just a quick note…..got back from Costa Rica February 8th.  
Wow….beautiful country!  I have lots of art quilts with tropical 
flowers spinning around in my head right now.  Will definitely 
go back again.  There were quilt stores, but wasn’t able to fit in a 
visit.

For this month’s meeting, look for details on our speaker, Deb 
Whitaker, and her workshop on stained glass quilts the follow-
ing Saturday.  This month is also our election of officers for the 
2022-2023 membership year.  The nominating committee is still 
looking for a Treasurer-Elect.  Please consider stepping up and 
volunteering for this important position.

Happy quilting!

       Vicki

February Program
Deb Whitaker

Meet our February Speaker
Unlike many of us, Debbie didn’t learn to sew as a child. She learned while 
sitting in her son’s hospital room, waiting for him to awaken from a coma 
after a near fatal accident. As the months passed, she stitched a log cabin 
quilt by hand. One nurse found her a mattress pad for batting and another 
gave her a flat fold sheet for backing. Her son eventually did wake up and 
cherishes that quilt to this day.

From the log cabin strips, she moved on to frog fabric – any kind of frogs, 
whimsical or in nature. And with that, her love of fabric and her quilting 
journey took off. In August, 1996, Debbie was invited to join the Pioneer 
Quilt Guild where she honed her skills and improved her technique. She 
started long-arming in 2009. She opened Angel Quilters just outside the city 
limits of Lincoln, CA, in August, 2010. In her new shop, Debbie offered 
classes and an area for ladies to sit and sew.  It didn’t take the ladies long to 
talk her into buying some fabric and notions so they didn’t have to go to 
Roseville whenever they forgot something from home.

She joined the vendor circuit in 2010 with the Loomis Tea, then joined in 
the shop hops and Rusty Barn Quilt Exhibits. She and her sons traveled 
around the western states meeting lots of interesting people and making 
some lifelong friends while on the Rusty Barn circuit.

Eventually, the desire to be home was more appealing than traveling from 
one venue to another. She settled back into the shop routine with the long-
arm running in the background. Thinking of moving to stay close to her 
family, and thanks to the decline of foot traffic because of Covid, Debbie 
liquidated most of the fabric and notions in her shop. She still has the sit 
and sew area and teaches classes but most days you’ll find her in the back 
room happily overseeing the long-arm.

(Workshop information on page 7)

Luncheon - 2022 
The Luncheon Committee is accepting items for raffle 
baskets.  Consider donating:  large baskets or containers, 
fabric, notions, hand made items such as a potholder, 
apron, mini quilt etc.  We will be building raffle baskets 
with  themes, like Christmas, Coffee, Beach, Spring, 
Hawaii, Bicycles, your favorite animal, children, kitchen, 
or any color of the rainbow.  Please bring donations to the 
next meeting, we will have a table for raffle basket dona-
tions.
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GVQG Board - 2021 to 2022
President Vicki Walter 916-459-3021

President Elect Donna Palmer 916-342-7194

Secretary Christine Canelo 916-769-5690

Treasurer Theresa Abler 916-798-1931

Treasurer Elect Shir Lee Belisle 916-487-7757

Program Director Candice Buerer 916-508-7554

Program Director Elect

Member at Large Kathy Quilty 916-969-0153

Membership Linda Sliepen 916-725-2800

Committees - 2021 to 2022
Advertising Valerie Wong 916 347-2640

Bring & Brag Nancy Grundel 916-505-1264

Community Service Mary Ward 408-218-0801

 Batting Hazel Williams 916-967-0780
Friendship Kimberley Hess 916-838-1640

Historian Carolyn Monson 916-521-6556

Hospitality Maureen Niemeyer 916-967-9383

Lauren Markell 425-418-0203

Luncheon Chair Pam Conrad 916-847-4062

Mercy Retreat Cordelia Min 916-965-8567

Mini Groups Karen Gray 916-969-9778

Newsletter Editor Carolyn Monson 916-521-6556

Opp. Quilt Scheduling Sharon Baxter 916-955-4148

Opport. Quilt Tickets Martha Hess 916-222-9075

Opport. Quilt Travel TBD

Oppor. Quilt-Visiting Dianne Round 916-961-3321

Prop. Management Carolyn Monson 916-521-6556

Quilted Treasures Liz Johndreau 916-721-6993

Secret Sisters TBD

Web Master Carolyn Monson 916-521-6556

Zephyr Retreat Bev Purdue 916-969-2899

Programs & Workshops
Unless otherwise stated, all general meetings are at St. 
Marks Lutheran Church on the 4th Thursday of the month at 
7:00 p.m.

Workshops are 9:30am - 3:30pm
(Set-up 9:00-9:30 a.m.; Clean-up 3:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.)

If you would like to take a workshop, 
contact Candice Buerer at 916-508-7554

February

Meeting: Deb Whitaker - Speaker

Date: Thursday, February 24th, 7pm

Workshop: Stained Glass Quilt  
Click here for the supply list

Date: Saturday, February 26th

March

Event: Pernille Gutschick  
(Click link for more information)

Date: Thursday, March 24th

Workshop : Stacked Cards

Date: Saturday, March 26th

April

Event: TBD

Date: Thursday, April 28th

Next Newsletter Deadline: 
Thursday, March 10th

Please mark your calendar!

If you know of a guild member who needs a little, or 
a lot, of encouragement or a congratulation, call 
Kimberly Hess so she can send out a card from the 
guild.  Kimberly’s contact information is:       
916-838-1640 or email at dalsnquilts@yahoo.com

http://www.goldenvalleyquiltguild.org/resources/Speakers/Stained-Glass-Supply-List.pdf
http://www.goldenvalleyquiltguild.org/page58/page-55/index.html
mailto:dalsnquilts@yahoo.com
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Community Service-January 2022

Lots of fun and humming machines at out January “Sew In” as we cre-
ated our “Stacked” quilts.






Thank you Tracy and Hazel for the examples of the quilt pattern made 
into quarter sizes shown above. Thanks Tracy for  the many kits you 
made.

A thoughtful thank you card received by the Children’s Receiving 
Home of Sacramento for the many beautiful Christmas stockings 

we donated.

 
A wagon full of quilts of many colors, sizes, and beauty were re-
ceived and readied for distribution to Loaves and Fishes and UC 
Davis. 22 (not pictured) were delivered to VOA before the meet-
ing.



54 Quilts donated this month:
Rachelle Doty -1 Pat Gossett -5
Martha Hess - 6 Judi Montgomery 2
Lotte Reed- 22 Sandra Rudolph-1
Judi Scollay -1 Ellen Talbott-1
Tracy Trimble -1 Hazel Williams - 14

Needs labels?          Text me… 408-218-0801

Mary Ward
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Calendar of Events

Always check for updated information 


when going out of town.  

March 26 & 27

East Bay Heritage Quilters Quilt Show. Saturday 10 - 5, Sunday, 
10 - 4. Tickets: $10/day. Craneway Pavilion, 1414 Harbor Way 
South, Richmond.        https://ebhq.org/VIC/ 

April 1-2

Quilt Show - Foothill Quilters Guild, Auburn

April 2 & 3

Guild of Quilters of Contra Costa County Quilt Show, Rainbow 
Reflections.  10-4, Centre Concord, 5298 Clayton Rd, Concord 
GQCCC.org/upcoming-quilt-show/

April 22 - 23

Roseville Quilter’s Guild Quilt Show

April 30 - May 1

Carquinez Strait Stitchers Quilt Show, All day, Benicia Clock 
Tower, 1189 Washington St, Benicia, 
For more information go to: cssquilter.org

May 14-15

Piecemakers of Southern Alameda County Quilt Show, All day, 
Dominican Center, 43326 Mission Blvd, Fremont, CA

May 20-21

Loomis Quilt & Fiber Guild Quilt Show, "Home Is Where The 
Heart is.” 10-4, First United Methodist Church, 6414 Brace Rd, 
Loomis

Kimberley Hess 02/03
Karen Riggs 02/08
Liz Johndreau 02/09
Adilia Keller 02/14
Barbara Kiehn 02/17
Wendy Radford 02/18
Faith Grunwaldt 02/19
Kathy Steuber 02/19
Jude Hryce 02/24

Member Photos

I took photos of 3 people at the Community Service Sew Day. At this 
rate, we could be looking at a year before I catch up. Please help me 
get your name off the list. 

Carolyn
Remember - if you have a nice digital photo of yourself that you 
would like me to use PLEASE email it to me in (large size) jpg for-
mat. If it is a group photo I can crop you out. 

Shir Lee Belisle
Josie Brooks
Jodie Bullard
Sylvia Crowe
Kathleen Cunningham
Natalie Davey
Elizabeth Granville
Stephanie Hoffman
Lana Kale
Adilia Keller
Valerie Kinion
Claire Kinsley
Donna Langston
Rebecca Larsen
Gail Lombard
Debra Ludden
Vicky Macleod

Donna Madrid
Margie Marshall
Claudine Matulich
Zoe Meegan
Susan Megeath
Cindi Oseto
Gail Palmer
Tracy Palumbo
Lisa Radoycis
Dorothy Spangler
Ellen Talbott
Rita Traxler
Joan VanWagner
Becca Wagermann
Melissa Walker
Susan Zubillaga

Next Newsletter Deadline: 
Thursday, March 10th

Please mark your calendar!

https://ebhq.org/VIC/
http://GQCCC.org/upcoming-quilt-show/
http://cssquilter.org
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Treasurer’s Report -January 2022
Bank Balance beginning of January $30,408.91
Monthly Income $3,832.50
Monthly Expenses -$180.00
Net Income/Loss $3,652.50

Bank Balance at end of January $34,061.41
Less Dedicated Funds:

Mercy Retreat-Income -$5,771.00
Zephyr Retreat-Income -$2,000.00
Charitable/Education -$12,183.75

Available Funds end of January 2022 $14,106.66

Meeting Minutes - January
Golden Valley Quilt Guild (GVQG)

Thursday, January 27, 2022
St. Mark’s Lutheran Church

7:00 p.m.

Community Service Sew Night tonight from 4:30-8:30 pm
There were 37 members and 1 guest in attendance.
Door prizes went to Alexandra Caraveo and Beverly Akin.

Visting Guild was Needle Nellies.  Theresa Abler who is also member 
of GVQG gave announcement that proceeds from Needle Nellies quilt 
ticket sales benefit the Georgetown Volunteer Fire Department.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm
January birthdays were acknowledged.
Approval of previous meeting’s minutes was postponed to next general 
meeting.
Reports of Officers and Standing Committees
Candice Buerer announced upcoming speakers and workshops:
February, 2022:  Deb Whitaker/Stained Glass Quilt
March, 2022:  Pernille Gutschick/Stacked Cards
Christine Canelo announced collection for raffle baskets for luncheon 
scheduled for September, 2022  (February topic for donations is red, 
love, Valentines, etc).  
Members and/or mini groups many donate items or baskets at any time.
Karen Gray announced that Luncheon tickets will be $40 and will be on 
sale to guild in February, 2022 and she will hold tables for Guild Mem-
bers until July, 2022.
Karen Gray gave update on from nominating committee on upcoming 
Election:
President:  Donna Palmer President elect:  Sheila Galuza
Treasurer:  Shir Lee Belisle Treasurer elect:  someone is needed
Secretary:  Candice Buerer
Programs:  Kathy Quilty Programs Elect:  Mary Ward
Member at Large:  Barbie Robertson
Bring and Brag
Beverly Akin Judy Scollay
Sandee Rudolph Linda Zisko
Sheila Foster Cathy Zimmerman
Announcements
Thursday, February 24, 2022 at 7:00 pm, General Meeting
Thursday, March 3, 2022 at 6:30 pm, Board Meeting
Saturday, September 10, 2022, Luncheon

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm

Christine Canelo, Secretary

For Sale:
Nearly new Grace Frame Q-Zone Hoop Frame (used for 2 quilts)
Comes with G Series Carriage II, if using a domestic machine
Retails for $1699.95    
Selling for $998.00
Will deliver in the greater 
     Sacramento area
Contact Robin Bess, 
408-835-2053 (text ok)
 robinbess7558@comcast.net

Epson printer cartridge # 277XL
Wendy Radford has some unopened printer cartridges 
that she wants to give away.  Contact her if you can use 
them.

mailto:robinbess7558@comcast.net
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Remember . . . for 2021-2022
         Please make a note of it!

If you don’t know what 
this image means . . . 
please ask Membership or 
the Web master.

Member Hoffman Challenge Entry
Last year I submitted an entry for the Hoffman Challenge 
my entry was accepted to move on to the second judging. 
Even though I was not a finalist my entry was displayed 
at R2CA!  Check out Hoffman Challenge on Facebook. 
Video 2 at the 10 second mark.  Here is my piece before I 
mailed it!  If you want more info, call me. 

The Hoffman challenge was called “Garden State of 
Mind”. Being I’m from New Jersey, and New Jersey be-
ing the “Garden State” my theme was “Garden State if 
Mine”. Twenty-one 6” blocks to represent the twenty one 
counties. They commented they enjoyed the inspiration 
to create my piece. 

Thanks. Linda Zisko
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Opportunity Quilt
Have you seen the beautiful " Pineapple 
Threads" opportunity quilt for 2022? Tick-
ets go on sale at the February 24th. guild 
meeting.
You will have the opportunity to pay for 
tickets with your membership dues or see  
me at any guild meeting. 
Please remember this is our main income 
source for 2022.
I have an envelope with your name on it 
with 15 tickets, you are encouraged to buy 
or sale the tickets to support our guild. 
If you have any questions please call me.

Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales Chair
Martha Hess
916-222-9075 or cell 916-809-0147
mjh_44@yahoo.com

Kimberley Hess 02/03
Karen Riggs 02/08
Liz Johndreau 02/09
Adilia Keller 02/14
Barbara Kiehn 02/17
Wendy Radford 02/18
Faith Grunwaldt 02/19
Kathy Steuber 02/19
Jude Hryce 02/24

February Workshop 

"Stained Glass Quilt" workshop on Saturday, 
February 26th.  This workshop is only $25 and 
will teach one of Deb's original patterns.  The 
template/pattern will be available in class.   The 
Supply List will be posted on the website and 
emailed to those who've signed up. Be sure to 
prep by cutting twenty-one 11 inch squares from 
at least 7 different fabrics. There is still some 
room for a few more quilters. You can sign up at 
the meeting on the 24th or email to 
cjbuerer@gmail.com for more info.  

We Still Need Some People to Volunteer!
As most of you are aware, the new “Guild year” starts April 1st.  That means a whole new Board.  Karen Gray is the nomination com-
mittee and has done an awesome job finding members willing to help out, but so has been unable to find anyone willing to be Trea-
surer Elect.  This is a pretty important slot to fill, as without a Treasurer in the following year, the guild would not be able to 
function.  As Treasurer Elect you would have a whole year before taking on the Treasurer position.  During that year you can learn all 
about the computer program the Guild uses to keep track of the finances, and find out what bills you would be paying, and when, and 
the process of collecting monies from committees at the guild meetings.  So please consider taking on this position, if you can.  We 
have several past treasurers who have tons of knowledge if you need.

We are also looking for someone willing to schedule our Opportunity Quilt to travel to other guilds.  This is a committee position, not a 
board position.  Sharon Baxter has been doing this for 10 or 12 years and doesn’t want to continue.  (And who can blame her?)  She’s 
ready to move on and do something new.  The quilt schedule is already finished for the coming year, but now we need to start sched-
uling 2023.  Again this is a really important committee, as the Opportunity Quilt is the main source of our income for the running of 
the Guild.  Sharon has it set up pretty simply, so it would be pretty easy to take it over and run  

If you are willing to try and take on either of these positions, please contact one of the following people:

Karen Gray:  kareng822@gmail.com   or 916-969-9778 Donna Palmer: fun2quilt@yahoo.com or 916-342-7194

mailto:kareng822@gmail.com
mailto:fun2quilt@yahoo.com
mailto:mjh_44@yahoo.com
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Getting to Know You - Robin Bess
On the 19th of June, 1968, Allen and Beverly Leibl were living in Ot-
towa, Ontario, Canada. On that day, their 3-year old son, Brian got a 
little sister, Robin Laurie. Allen worked for a software company find-
ing/buying needed properties/buildings all over the world. When 
Robin was very young her dad worked days and her mom worked 
nights as a data entry operator.

Robin has a VERY strong childhood memory - Jan. 1975 - when Dis-
ney World opened the Space Mountain ride. The family went to Flor-
ida, stood in line for hours for the ride, which they knew nothing 
about, and it was a terrifying experience for Robin and her father!

Robin attended K through 5th grade in Canada. When she was 11, her 
father was transferred to Simi Valley, CA where she attended 6th & 
7th grades. Then her dad was transferred to San Jose where she at-
tended 8th - 12th grades. Mom worked as a high school resource 
teacher working with ESL classes. In middle school, drawing and cal-
ligraphy interests surfaced but, better yet, she was one of the only 2 
girls who played in the (hardball) baseball league. She proudly reports, 
“I could smoke any boy out there when it came to hitting home runs, 
and playing 1st base.” She thinks she was pretty boring in high school. 
She played soccer, had a few close friends, but she was really focused 
on learning and getting her self prepared for college. No boys were 
worth her time. Woodworking class and graphic design were favorite 
classes. She frequented the school’s print workshop - where she was 
able to silk screen t-shirts and make lots of personally designed note 
pads for family, friends & herself.

After graduation she enrolled at San Jose State, majoring in advertis-
ing & minoring in humanities. Her mom strongly encouraged her to 
join a sorority - to make friends. Robin acknowledges that it was one 
of the best choices she has ever made in her life. She ended up being 
president of her sorority and then Panhellenic President (governing 
body of all sororities) - which was way out of her comfort zone). 

The sorority had dances called “Trust your Sister” where sisters would 
draw names and then they had to fix that person up with a date. Robin 
coerced this girl to pick a guy she had previously ONLY seen at a par-
ty - she thought he had very kind eyes - he accepted. Robin and 
Richard Bess (member Pam Bess’ son) have been together ever since.

Rich was majoring in Administration of Justice but after interning as a 
Parole Officer he decided that was not what he wanted to do. He ended 
up in sales and program management, graduated in 1989, and went to 
work for an electronics company. Robin graduated in 1991.They knew 
they wanted to get married but it was important to both of them that 
they get jobs, and save some money so they could buy a house. They 
got married on July 25, 1993, after being together for 7 years.

Originally, though was a long commute, Robin went to work at World 
Savings Bank in Pleasanton to train to be an assistant branch manager 
but, after a couple of years, she decided the banking business was not 
for her. She then went to Allstate as an adjuster for 5 years. Her daugh-
ter, Jenna, was born May 18, 1998. The commute from San Jose to 
Pleasanton became just too far, and time consuming, so she found a 

closer job with AAA. Their son, Richard Bret, was born on May 3, 
2001 AND in June Robin became a citizen of the United States!

She thought she had hit a rocky slope because AAA laid her off but it 
turned out to be a blessing because her son, now 16 months old, got 
kidney cancer - losing all of his right kidney and ¼ of the left. Not 
wanting to leave her son and return to work outside the home she did 
day care with a friend. Just after her son started kindergarten, she got a 
call back from AAA. She ended up working for AAA for 15 years. 

After their son graduated from high school Robin & Bret moved to 
Blackstone (El Dorado Hills area) to be near both of their parents and 
other extended family. No AAA positions were available so she now 
works for Progressive as an appraiser of damaged vehicles. GoldenVal-
ley benefited when Robin, tagging along with her mother-in-law to a 
meeting she decided to join the GVQG that summer.

About 4 ½ years ago Robin had been in a car accident, had a bad con-
cussion, and developed post conclusive syndrome and was unable to 
work for about a year. Her doctor told her she needed to try to learn 
something new to keep her brain from atrophying so . . . anticipating 
the birth of a grand nephew she wanted  to make a “milestone blanket.” 
She purchased a little Brother sewing machine and she taught herself to 
sew. She made the blanket 3 times over, what with all the tearing out of 
stitches she had to do to figure out how to make it. She then thought 
she would teach herself how to quilt! She learned quickly that the 2 
month old little Brother (on which she made 13 quilts) just wouldn’t 
do.  She bought a nicer sewing machine, which she has now replaced 
with a Janome that has an even a bigger throat. AND she now has a 
mid-arm that fits on her quilting frame. Proving her mother-in-law’s 
warning that quilting is an expensive hobby.

Robin says, “It’s a slippery slope, but what a pleasure it is to sew on 
that new machine. There has been a big learning cure but it has bol-
stered my passion for quilting.” During the pandemic she has been part 
of Folsom’s mask makers and she doesn’t limit her sewing to just 
quilts. She also makes purses, stuffed animals, home decor - her hands 
are in a lot of different craft things and loves to give them away 

Robin’s daughter majored in International Relations and graduated 
from UCD in 2020 and her son is now attending community college.

Unable to find the type of work he want to do near their home, Rich 
remains employed as a Program Manager by a company iso has quite a 
commute to Fremont. He lives there during the week and comes home 
for the weekends. They are anticipating that Rich will be able to work 
from home on Fridays SOON. Robin becomes an obsessive sewer dur-
ing the weekdays after work - at least when their 6 month old Cattle 
Dog, Kaia, (that chews everything) isn’t demanding her attention.

In 2014 Robin’s son needed a kidney transplant. In October of 2020 he 
got cancer in this transplanted kidney. Luckily, this tumor was discov-
ered early and it was able to be surgically removed with no loss of kid-
ney function. The medical issues that Richard Bret has experienced has 
given this entire family a unique appreciation of the gift of life 
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It’s back! The Quilt Craft & Sewing Festival has returned to the Sacramento Convention Center.   It’s 
just a few short weeks away so be sure to add the dates to your calendar and don’t miss this fun event. 
 Let’s  all support this venue that has provided our Guild with a FREE booth for many years.
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MEMBERSHIP
The friendliest guild in the Sacramento area continues to grow and 
diversify. This month we welcome two husbands  - Chad Zimmerman 
(Cathy) and Russell Droege (Mary). You may have seen them as 
guests at the Christmas party. We also welcome Becca Wagemann 
who will be driving down from Georgetown. Maybe someone from El 
Dorado Hills will invite her to carpool with them so she isn't driving 
the whole way by herself.

It's membership renewal time. The renewal form can be found on 
page 11 of the newsletter or on our website. Our Opportunity Quilt is 
being traveled once again this year, so we're giving you the ability to 
renew your membership and pay for your Opportunity Quilt tickets at 
the same time with one check. 

The incoming board has expressed a desire to involve more members 
in committee positions so I've been asked to step down as member-
ship chair. I hope you'll all complete your renew forms asap so that I 
can turn over the most complete records ever. 

Linda - Membership Chair 

Becca Wagemann
Chad Zimmerman

Please look for these new members

and make them feel welcome.


Please volunteer to be a Mentor!

Everyone . . . Wear your name tag!

Nominating Committee
Guild Elections will be at the February meeting.
Thank you for each who has volunteered their time to 
serve on a position. Since the January meeting we have 
lost our Program Chair, and the Program Chair-Elect 
who has volunteered to serve as the Treasurer-Elect. If 
we want to enjoy programs at our monthly meeting, we 
need a couple of volunteers, please. If you would be 
willing to take one of these positions, please call or text 
Karen Gray at 916-969-9778.
 
Board positions we will be voting on are:
President: Donna Palmer
President-Elect: Sheila Galuza
Treasurer: ShirLee Belisle
Treasurer-Elect: Mary Ward
Program:
Program-Elect:
Member-at-Large: Barbie Robertson
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Golden Valley Quilt Guild 
Membership 4/1/22 – 3/31/23 

Renewals due on or before April 1, 2022 

Please print your information clearly or attach an address mailing label.  

Name_____________________________________________________________ 

Address___________________________________________________________ 

City________________________________________ Zip___________________ 

Home Phone_(_____)______________       Cell Phone_(_____)_________________ 

Email_____________________________________________________________ 

Birthday:   Month (1 to 12)___________________     Day_____________________ 

May we print your name in the Members’ Only section of our website?  Yes___  No___ 

New Members only: How did you hear about our guild? ________________________ 

Annual Dues: Returning Members: $30.00             $______ 
New Members joining after April 30:  Dues are prorated monthly; see Membership Chair. 
Optional: Include Opportunity Quilt Tickets ($10/for a 15 ticket packet)      $______ 

Make checks payable to “GVQG”. 
Turn in at a meeting or . . .       Mail to:    Linda Sliepen 
                                                               8066 Oak Meadow Ct. 
                                                               Citrus Heights, CA 95610 

Signature______________________________ Date______________ 

_____________________________(Membership Use Only:)_______________________________ 

Date dues paid_________ Cash ___ Check # ________ Amount_$______ ID# ____ 

2022 Opportunity Quilt tickets paid for at this time:   Yes____    No____


